(5)TB, TA, AA, Clerk, Public

Madeline Island Ambulance Service Report

December 7, 2023

We had only one run in November. It is nice to have a break from the seasonal rush. The one run was a transport to Ashland. She was stabilized and then a life flight to Duluth was called. So far, our total run number for the year is 72. It is a good time of year to catch up on paperwork and to clean rigs and organize our inventory. My inventory system that I started will be a good project to finish this winter.

Clint has left our billing system company. Michael and I are meeting with our new rep to meet and get information to get this system up and running in a better fashion. I know Clint had some health issues and so was behind this fall with our work.

Sarah has purchased new tires for our larger rig. They should help us with the winter driving ahead. They had a bit of a problem in the beginning, but it has been resolved by the town crew.

We are starting our EKG training. I am looking for guidance from our medical director. He does have a protocol in place for the EMT basic level.

I apologize to the town board for being out of town for the town budget meeting. This is a short report, but I will try to keep the board posted with any changes. Please have a lovely and safe Holiday Season.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Dalzell, Madeline Island Ambulance Service

RECEIVED

DEC 72023

Initial: dg